
Chinese Hospital and UCSF Health to Work
Collaboratively to Benefit San Francisco
Community

Chinese Hospital and UCSF Health have signed a collaboration agreement to enhance
the quality of healthcare in the San Francisco community. The agreement builds
upon a three-year-long partnership that successfully developed a primary stroke
center, which was certified by The Joint Commission in May 2022. Together, they
also provided palliative care and COVID-19 care to the community.

The new agreement aims to expand on the existing collaboration by combining the
strengths and resources of both organizations. Specifically, it focuses on
providing culturally and linguistically appropriate services in Chinese, such as
the new stroke center at Chinese Hospital. By collaborating on programs and
services for the community, including skilled nursing/subacute care, pulmonology
care, cardiology, oncology, and other specialties, Chinese Hospital and UCSF
Health hope to address health disparities and improve healthcare quality and
access in the community.

The agreement is driven by a shared vision to create comprehensive and
sustainable health care that is responsive to the community’s ethnic and cultural
uniqueness, now and for the future. It also seeks to develop new programs that
increase the availability of physician and administrative services to achieve
measurable improvements in patient, family, and community health.

Dr. Jian Zhang, chief executive officer of Chinese Hospital, emphasized the
significance of the collaboration with UCSF Health, as both hospitals are the
only two hospitals in San Francisco to be awarded the 4-star distinction by the
Centers for Medicare and Medicaid Services (CMS).
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“By combining the strengths of the two organizations, we can provide better care
and more access for our community,” said Dr. Zhang. “As the only remaining
independent hospital in San Francisco, we can work closely with UCSF Health to
provide comprehensive and high quality care that meets the equity challenges of
today. With our recent remodel and increase in capacity, we are confident in
delivering culturally appropriate and linguistically competent care for
generations to come.”

Suresh Gunasekaran, president and chief executive officer of UCSF Health, said
the alliance will allow more patients to access complex medical care and
strengthen both organizations’ commitment to health equity.

“Through our growing collaboration, we will expand access to much-needed complex
health care services for all of the patients served by Chinese Hospital,” he
said. “This alliance is rooted in UCSF Health and Chinese Hospital’s shared
values and is a powerful step toward reducing disparities in the access to care
and delivering equitable health outcomes for all segments of our diverse and
vibrant San Francisco community.”

UCSF Health is among the nation’s leading academic health systems, with a public
mission of providing premier specialty care backed by globally recognized health
sciences research. The collaboration is expected to foster shared learning
opportunities and the exchange of best practices to achieve optimal outcomes for
patients who currently have limited access to complex health care services.

Dr. Kin Yee, chairman of the Chinese Hospital Association Board of Trustees said,
“We are so excited about this collaboration with UCSF Health. We are meeting the
community’s need where they live and work.

“It is at times difficult for our community’s monolingual patients to navigate
services at mainstream facilities,” Yee continued. “So, we are bringing the level
of quality care that would otherwise be out of reach to them.”

“Building on the successes of UCSF Health and Chinese Hospital’s existing joint
programs, we are excited by the expansion of our partnership,” said Shelby
Decosta, president of the UCSF Health Care Network. “We will now work together on
creating more programs and services that leverage our previous experience in
order to offer critical specialty care services to more San Francisco patients in
their own language, within their own community, and with an understanding of
their cultural health care needs.”
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